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Headteacher Message   
 

Good afternoon,  
 
Firstly, we need to say a massive Well Done to our Y6 children who have worked really hard this 
week in the SATs assessments. They were amazing! We are so very proud of their determination 
and focus over the full week. Next week, Y6 will start their preparation for the end of year 
production and have lots of positive things taking place to enjoy before moving on to high school. 
It is important to remember that the SATs assessments are only a small part of school life. Every 
child has their strengths, individuality and personalities that make them unique, which we need to 
celebrate.  
 
SATs don’t measure sports,  
SATs don’t measure art,  
SATs don’t measure music,  
Or the kindness in your heart. 
 
SATs don’t see your beauty,  
SATs don’t know your worth,  
SATs don’t see the reasons  
You were put upon this earth.  
 
SATs don’t see your magic,  
How you make others smile, 
SATs don’t time how quickly,  
You can run a mile.  
 
SATs don’t hear your laughter, 
Or see you’ve come this far,  
SATs are just a tiny glimpse,  
Of who you really are.  
 
So sitting at your table,  
With a pencil and your test,  
Remember SATs aren’t who you are,  
Remember you are the best. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend,  
 
Mrs Dodd and the team at St Peter’s  
 

Our School Worship and Christian Characteristics 
 

This week classes have delivered their own class worships based on Picture News.  
Thank you to Lapwings class for a wonderful whole school worship this week. We loved seeing 
you dance, sing and tell everyone about your wonderful experience at Lakeside. We look forward 
to Oystercatchers sharing their worship with us next week on Thursday 23rd May at 9am. Please 
book spaces (max of 2 per child) with the school office. Thankyou 
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School Lunches  
 

All children in EYFS – Y2 are entitled to a universal free school meal and some children are 
entitled to free school meals. Please encourage your child to take up this offer. There is variety 
every day and lovely summer treats for pudding!  
 
Next week, we are on Week 3: 

 
 
*Request from school kitchen – if your child is due to attend a medical appointment / arrive late to 
school, please ensure you order their school lunch with the school office ahead of the day or first 
thing in the morning (when providing evidence of the appointment), to ensure we can prepare 
enough meals* Thank you 

Stars of the Week  
 

 
Stars of the Week receiving a Headteacher Award are… 

 
 

Class  For…  

Skylarks - Frankie  Putting 100% effort into his reading and writing. Well Done 
Frankie.  

Sanderlings - Clara Amazing work this week. You have demonstrated a ‘can do’ 
attitude towards your reading and writing.  

Oystercatchers - Isla H Amazing effort in every lesson. All this hard work is really paying 
off. Your art work is fab!  

Eider Ducks - Jaxon Showing kindness and respect to your friends. Jaxon always looks 
for the good in others.  

Turnstones - Noah Being amazing in English this week. You have completed some 
wonderful research work.  

Dunlins - Zach  Supporting your friends to learn and being amazing!  

Lapwings - Ted Always being ready to learn and respecting others. You are 
always doing the right thing.  

Curlews -  All of Y6 Working extremely hard with their SATs tests this week. We are 
really proud of you all 

 
Well done to all of our super stars who have made us all extremely proud this week. 

 

Celebration Event - Father’s Day 

For many years, Mother’s Day and Father’s Day have been celebrated in school. Last year, we 
invited mothers to afternoon tea with their child(ren). We also welcomed other significant female 
or male members of the family who enjoyed the event and fun was had by all who came. 
This year we welcome fathers / grandfathers or a significant person in your child’s life. We know 
family dynamics are diverse and therefore we would welcome a key family member / relative to 
be part of the celebration. This could be Mum / Nanna or another family member who plays a 
significant role in your child(ren)’s lives.  
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As this event has had a great amount of responses already and is proving very popular, please 
can all return slip be sent to school by the end of the day on Tuesday 21st May. This gives us 
time towards the end of the week to finalise arrangements for the activities. 
We will also be adding the event to ParentPay from this afternoon for those who have booked a 
space, so we can ensure all payments are received ahead of the day. Please check ParentPay 
from this afternoon onwards if you have already booked to attend. Thankyou 

Book Club 

This week we have a range of recommended reads from children and the staff delivering book 
club. Book club is really popular across the whole school. The children love listening to a range 
of fiction and non fiction.  

 

Our enthusiastic Y4 children have also recommended the following… 
Bella recommends The Truth Pixie by Matt Haig 

Arabella, Lucy and Ada have recommended a Poem – My Cat saw a Ghost and Late Home by 
Michael Rosen 

 

Skylarks Sanderlings Oystercatchers Eider Ducks 

 

 
 

 
 

  

Turnstones Dunlins Lapwings Curlews 

 
 

  

Y6 have been busy with 
SATS this week and 

doing lots of reading..! 

Our Online Safety Message of the Week 

This week I have included a parental guide on Snap Chat. With all apps and devices, there are 
risks. With technology and apps moving at a fast pace it is important that parents stay informed 
and monitor devices.  
 
Snap Chat is similar to other social media platforms, common risks on Snapchat 
include: 
• contact from potentially harmful strangers 
• seeing inappropriate content 
• endless scrolling (or ‘doom scrolling’) 
• bullying, harassment or hate from both friends and strangers 
• disappearing messages, which can make it hard to collect evidence in cases of bullying or        
     similar behaviours 
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Snapchat has its own Community Guidelines to help users stay safe. Inappropriate content, 
bullying and more are not allowed on the platform. However, if your child does see something 
upsetting, they should report it in-app. 

General Reminders  

Arrival Times  
Please continue to aim for the 8.35am drop off when the gates open. They close at 8.45am 
prompt.We have an action-packed final half term with so many things to learn and enjoy. We 
really do want to ensure children do not miss these events and activities, particularly if they are 
running late. As always, if you are struggling to get your child into school, please contact us and 
we will be happy to try and provide tips and guidance to help improve the situation.  
Spring / Summer Clothing and Sun Safety 
As the weather in our part of the world can be very unpredictable, we are seeing some delightful 
sunshine closely followed by downpours! As such, we ask that you send your child(ren) to school 
with a raincoat along with a sunhat and full water bottle and having applied suncream on the 
morning before school. All items to be clearly labelled please, including cardigans and jumpers 
which seem to be filling up our lost property box at a very fast pace! Thank you 
Attendance Changes  
Please see the email sent yesterday regarding the DfE changes to penalty notices, which will take 
effect from August 2024 (impacting the September 2024 academic year onwards). It is important 
to note that the 3 year timeframe is effective from the time this process comes into force, so if you 
have received a penalty notice within the last 3 years, the new process will take this into account 
for any future absences that trigger penalty notices.  
 

Food Bank – Donations    

Thank you for your 
continued support with your 
donations to Morecambe 
Bay Community Foodbank. 
We are very grateful for all 
your donations.  Due to the 
amount of wonderful 
donations you are making 
we are now on a collection 
run!  
 
Whilst we indicate a class a week, anyone can donate. We have our donation area just in the 
main entrance to the school.   We are extremely grateful for your kind donations.  

Class  Friday   

Oystercatchers  Friday 24th May  
This can be brought in on Monday 10th June to 
avoid food sitting in school over the half term 

break 

 Half Term  

Turnstones Friday 14th June 

Eider Ducks  Friday 21st June  

Dates for the Diary – Week Commencing 20th May  2024  

Monday 20th May   • Y6 Go Velo Bikeability (Group 1) 

Tuesday 21st May  • Y3 Swimming (AM) – kits in school please  

• Y5 Geography Mapping Club: 3.15 – 4.30pm  

Wednesday 22nd 
May      

•  Y6 Go Velo Bikeability (Group 1) 

• KS2 JAM Club: 3.15 – 4.15pm 

• Aquathon – 3.45pm @ BLA – see letter 

Thursday 23rd May       • Y6 Go Velo Bikeability (Group 2) 

• Oystercatchers Class Worship: 9am in the hall. Please book via the office 

• Y4 LHSSN Primary Sports Olympics Festival @ Salt Ayre -  see letter 

• Y3 Ukulele – please ensure you remember to bring your child’s Ukulele 
before the lesson starts at 1.15pm 

• R/1 Lil Beatz Dance Club: 3.15 – 4.15pm 

Friday 24th May     ***LAST DAY OF SUMMER HALF TERM*** 

• Y6 Go Velo Bikeability (Group 2) 
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Key Dates for Summer Term 1  

 

• Go Velo Bikeability (Y6) – Week Commencing 20th May.  
Group 1 Monday and Wednesday. Group 2 Thursday and Friday 

• Aquathon – Wednesday 22nd May @ 3.45pm at Bay Leadership Academy – see letter 

• Y4 LHSSN Primary Sports Olympics Festival – Thursday 23rd May at Salt Ayre – see letter 

• Oystercatchers Class Worship – Thursday 23rd May @ 9am in the school hall – please book 

• End of May Bank Holiday and Half Term – Week Commencing 27th May and 3rd June 
 

Key Dates for Summer Term 2  
(to be added to over the forthcoming weeks) 

 

• School Re-Opens – Monday 10th June 

• BLA SSCO Y5/6 Netball Tournament – Thursday 13th June @ 12 noon at LMC – see letter 

• Y5/6 Cricket Tournament – Thursday 20th June @ 10am at Westgate / Torrisholme Cricket 
Clubs – see letter 

• Y4 Nature Reserve Trip – Wednesday 26th June – see letter 

• Ripley Transition Day – Wednesday 26th June 

• Induction Evening for Reception 2024 Parents – Wednesday 26th June @ 5pm – 6pm  

• New Reception Class Visits – Monday 1st July @ 1.20pm - 2.05pm (A-G) and @ 2.15pm – 
3pm (H-Z) 

• Sports Day – Wednesday 3rd July @ 9.30am until approx. 11am (weather dependent) 

• Back Up Sports Day – Wednesday 10th July times as above, if weather dictates a 
postponement from the week before 

• New Reception Teddy Bear’s Picnic – Thursday 11th July @ 1.30pm 

• New Reception Class Visit (without parents) – Tuesday 16th July @ 9.30am  
All children will visit their new class during this time 

• Y6 Production – Wednesday 17th and Thursday 18th July in the evening – Details to follow 

• Y6 Picnic and Leavers Assembly – Tuesday 23rd July – Details to follow 

• Last Day of Summer Term – Tuesday 23rd July 
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